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To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Kevin Stone, Team Lead 
         Aviation and Space Weather Services Branch 
 
Subject: Soliciting Comments on Proposed Termination of Terminal  
Aerodrome Forecast (TAF) at Bryce Canyon Airport (KBCE), Bryce  
UT, through May 3, 2025. 
 
The National Weather Service (NWS) is soliciting comments  
through May 3, 2025 on the proposed termination of the TAF at  
Bryce Canyon Airport, Bryce Canyon City, UT (KBCE).  Air traffic  
at Bryce Canyon Airport decreased significantly after routine  
service from Las Vegas ended in 2007, and the majority of  
current flights are episodic based on favorable weather for  
viewing scenery.  The proposed termination date for KBCE TAF is  
on or before October 15, 2025. 
 
Airport Name                   WMO Heading        AWIPS ID 
----------------------         ------------       -------- 
Bryce Canyon Airport           FTUS45 KSLC        TAFBCE   
 
 
If you have comments or questions, please contact: 
Michael L. Graf 
Meteorologist/International Liaison 
NWS Headquarters 
Silver Spring, MD 
301-427-9109 
michael.graf@noaa.gov 
 
or 
 
Darren Van Cleave  
Meteorologist-in-Charge 
Weather Forecast Office 
Salt Lake City, UT 
801-524-5196 
darren.van_cleave@noaa.gov 
 
National Public Information Statements are online at: 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/ 
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